To :    Cherwell Planning Committee : Feb 19, 2015

Ref:    Application 14/01762 – Swalcliffe Park Equestrian (SPE)

From: Marc and Brenda Vandamme 

            Partway House

            Swalcliffe, OX15 5HA

Date : Monday February 16, 2015

Dear Committee Member,

We live on the border of the red-lined area of the above Application. Our

House is marked  “B” in Plan #CDC-01  of  Mr. Bob Neville’s recommendation 

to you for this Application. We have been in our house since 2004.

The land around our house has been farmland for over 100 years. We enjoy 

views of the wonderful High Value Landscape as well as peace and tranquillity.

We do not understand why Cherwell Council has even entertained the above 

Application , which threatens to ruin our amenity , and alter our Conservation 

Villages  forever. This Application will cause major traffic, noise, and threatens 

the character of the environment.

We hope that you will refuse this Application and, if not, at the very least, make a 

Site Visit  to more fully understand the details of this development proposal in the 

context of the “Site” and its surrounding neighbours and High Value Landscape.

A site visit would greatly help the Committee to fully assess the impact of this 

major Application on its locality.

This Application is especially flawed for the following reasons:

                    Usage

1)
How can a Proposal that is for Mixed Use between part agricultural

and part Equestrian ask for 365 days of equestrian ? This does not make sense.

At best , it should be for 6 months. 

Request for Confirmation

2)
In this 3rd Application, the Applicant wants to have schooling, training and competitions

for up to 50 horses 365 days per year. Mr. Neville has not addressed the competitions 

issue for up to 50 horses  in his Recommendation . 

We assume , therefore, that the Applicant is not allowed competitions for under 

50 horses. Is this correct ?

Exclusion Zone for Noise and Infringement on Privacy

3)
The Area of Schooling and Training has been amended from a rather small area

of 14 hectares to an Area now of 39 hectares. If the purpose is training , why do they

need to come right to our back door?  Why has there been no exclusion zone set

after the Applicant altered their plans and would therefore have 365 days up to

the borders of all 3 main objectors. The Consultations since the Amended Planning 

Statement have been poor to say the least , except for Rob Lowther  who needless 

to say is as confused as we are as to the Large Event Management Plans .

Mr. Lowther agrees that when the parking ( 800 vehicles)or the dressage is up against our house ,

there will be far more noise than in the Sept 21 Noise report as the activities were in

far more distant locations . Rob Lowther said that further studies would be needed

to examine the consequences of the Applicant’s  various Option 1,2,and 3 Event 

Management Plans.

Furthermore, why does the Council feel that 8 am to 8pm are adequate 

hours to safeguard our amenity. Has Mr. Neville ever been to a horse

show? 

Overflow Parking in Field

4)
Mr. Neville also does not address the parking situation posed by the “ Overflow 

Parking “ shaded section in the Amended Statement to be used for schooling and training.

Therefore ,we conclude that Mr. Neville is not allowing any  Overflow Parking  on the field

of High Landscape Value. He also acknowledges that it is unfortunate not to have

the amended drawings to the New Enlarged Parking but nevertheless feels 

comfortable moving forward with an incomplete proposal. How is this possible 

when the Cherwell Landscape Officer has not been happy with any of the drawings.

The parking will have spaces for up to 30 HGV  12-15  ton horse lorries which will tower 

over the small farmhouse w/stables and will be an eyesore for anyone coming down 

or up Grange Lane. Together with the Anaerobic Digester , there will be continued deterioration 

of the environment and ecology and High Landscape Value. 

Enforcement

5)
Since August 2013 , when we made a complaint  because of  intensification of use  

by SPE as they were  clearly abusing the 28 day PDR ,  the Council has done nothing to look 

at the possibility of Enforcement to punish the numerous breaches to planning laws.

How is it possible that Emily Shaw on Feb 13, 2014 said that should no application

for a Certificate of Lawful  Development be forthcoming, the Local Planning Authority 

would take expedient enforcement action.

We are now Feb 19 , 2015 and there has never been any application for Certificate of 

Lawful Development.  And, the  Council has admitted in Court on Feb 2,’15

to the Judge  that they have no Enforcement file ! What kind of precedent is this?

Trying to correct the breaches of planning by pushing through a bad Application 

is not the answer. Actually, it is a very dangerous precedent to set.

6)
If the Council had correctly enforced , SPE would not have been allowed to intensify

activity even more since August 2013 and we, the Objectors, would not have to 

go to the High Court to get planning laws implemented such as  Enforcement .

Therefore what is the purpose of Bob Neville’s mentioning that the Council may have 

to compensate SPE should they have Article 4 imposed. This is completely off the 

subject and should not be of influence to a Planning Committee.

7)
Traffic

It remains very puzzling why the Oxford County Council Officer does not view the 

traffic increase through the villages of 80-90% for the Large Events as unacceptable.

How is it feasible  for the Applicant  to be responsible for such a vast increase and for the 

rest of the village residents to suffer? This is not sustainable development . There are 

many other equestrian sites nearby with better facilities so why promote more 

driving , more pollution, and more congestion. The Officer has not made a Site visit 

to examine the Amended Planning Statement nor has he had the courtesy to discuss

the issues with our Planning Consultant. 

Traffic flow could be reversed such that it would avoid all 3 Conservation Villages and

yet, the Council never once has looked at the traffic alternatives. Why would the Council

instead approve traffic going through all 3 villages plus traffic having to drive an extra

5 miles to get to the Event entrance. The Cherwell Traffic Consultation makes no sense.

         Finally, the Application is too confusing, too broad, and inconsistent. It is 

impossible to imagine how it will work and how it could ever be policed. As neighbours,

we want to have more certainties about dates , times, locations, events, noise measures,

traffic plans, and we want the Council to explain how they will be policing this Applicant.

The Applicant does not have a good track record to obey the 28 PDR so we want to know

specifically how the Council will enforce, the measures, the timing, the level of noise,

the storage of “unused equipment” , who will be in charge, contact details  . All of these 

points have not been considered and we feel this Application will cause us undue harm

to our amenity, our human rights to enjoy our home and our privacy, and harassment 

from 365 days with horses , people, and cars ruining our tranquillity.  This is not 

acceptable .
